Pensioners 1966

The joint Clerk, Edward R. Simpson, then reported that he had compared the Lists of the Poor and found same in order. He intimated that there were two new Petitions, one from the Cordiner Craft in respect of John William Joss, 56 Forthill Road, Broughty Ferry, Dundee. The Clerk reported that this Craftsman was sixty four years of age and had undergone the amputation of both legs. His income was derived from the interest on an investment of £300 3½% War Loan plus National Health benefits. Boxmaster William Burns stated that he had no hesitation in giving his wholehearted backing to the Petition. Boxmaster W. A. Findlay explained that the capital value of Mr Joss’s investment would represent approximately £145 at the moment. The Petition was approved.

 The second Petition was from the Flesher Craft in respect of George Reid, Muirhead of Liff. It was explained that he was seventy one years of age, that he could not work full time and that he had been a member of the craft since 27th October 1932. He ha undergone surgical operations and was meantime working as a School Traffic controller at a wage of £3.10/- per week. His wife and himself had a joint pension of £6.10/- and he had a joint savings account with £400. Deacon T. Montgomery further explained that he was a First World War Veteran, he had been very hard working and he did not think that Mr Reid would be able to work much longer. Boxmaster Black confirmed this. The Petition was approved.
…The Clerk explained that for the year there were eighteen and one half Pensioners. The Pensions were at £65 per Pensioner.
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